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To:
Town Council

From:
Debra M. Lane, Town Clerk

Re:
Voter Registration Appeals Board

Date:
May 1, 2013
Background
State law provides for a Registration Appeals Board in the event a person is aggrieved by the decision of the registrar of voters, that person may appeal to the board.

The board consists of 3 members and 2 alternates. The municipal committee of each of the major political parties shall nominate one member, who must be enrolled in the party that nominates the member. The municipal officers shall appoint the persons nominated by the municipal committees. The third member is nominated by the town clerk and appointed by the municipal officers. 

When a municipal committee nominates a member, it shall also nominate an alternate board member who serves if the member nominated by the municipal committee is or becomes unable to serve. 

The term of office is 3 years and until the member's successor is appointed and sworn. 

The term of office is 4 years for the member nominated by the clerk. This person serves as chairman of the board. David J. Backer, 2 Rugosa Way currently serves as the Chairman of the Registration Appeals Board for a term to expire May 10, 2014. 

The clerk may give the municipal committees a list of qualifications necessary for a person to fulfill the duties of the registration appeals board and shall take those qualifications into consideration when nominating members to the board. Appeals are an important process available to a person who feels their voter registration should not have been canceled or their application for registration should not have been denied. 

The committees are asked to consider nominees who are fair, responsible and will take the appeal seriously. Board members must be available for the hearing which is scheduled by the chairman. Board members must be able to read the state law regarding voter registration and do their best to understand the law. Board members must be able to listen to both sides of the issue and make a fair determination based on the law.
Since the board was created several years ago by state law, I am not aware of an appeal for Cape Elizabeth. However we must always be prepared to serve such a request.

Nominations
The Democratic Town Committee has nominated Nolan L. Reichl, 1 Rock Crest Drive and alternate Karen M. Hessel, 45 Wildwood Drive.
The Republican Town Committee has nominated Martin J. Sheehan, 18 Star Road and alternate Janet M. Staples, 27 Trundy Road.
The terms are effective immediately for a term to expire May 13, 2017.
Recommended Motion

The Cape Elizabeth Town Council confirms nominations to the Registration Appeals Board as presented.
Thank you for your consideration. Please feel free to contact me if you have any further questions.
